MINUTES
NORTH CAROLINA SEDIMENTATION CONTROL COMMISSION
FEBRUARY 15,2007
GROUND FLOOR HEARING ROOM, ARCHDALE BUILDING
RALEIGH, NORTH CAROLINA

The North Carolina Sedimentation Control Commission met February 15, 2007 at 10:00
in the Ground Floor Hearing Room, Raleigh, North Carolina. The following persons
were in attendance for all or part of the meeting:

COMMISSION MEMBERS
Mr. Kyle Sonnenberg, Chairman
Mr. Donnie Brewer

Mr. Mark Taylor

Ms. Elaine Chiosso

Mr, Richard Vick

Mr. F. Roger Watson

Dr. Joe Rudek

Dr. Bill Miller

Mr. Grover McPherson

Dr. Joe Kleiss

Dr. Dave Moreau

OTHERS

Mr. Jim Simons, Director, Division of Land Resources

Mr. Gray Hauser, State Sedimentation Specialist, Land Quality Section
Mr. Tracy Davis — Chief Engineer-LQS

Ms. Ashley Rodgers, Sedimentation Education Specialist, Land Quality Section
Ms. Stephanie Lane, Administrative Secretary

Mr. Ed Gavin, Assistant Attorney General

Ms. Anna Arnold, Intern, Sediment

Mrs. Sonya Tankersley, Assistant Sediment Specialist

Mr. Brian Wheat, New River Foundation

Mr. Sam Laughter, Henderson County

Mr. Ralph Stout, SSS Inc.

Mr. John Payne — Atty. Gen’s. Office

Mr. David Harris - NCDOT

Ms. Lisa Glover - NCDOJ/DOT

Mr. Steve Varnedoe, NCDOT

Mr. Ellis Powell, NC DOT

Mr. John Nance, NC DOT

Ms. Robin Smith, CCNC

Mr. Steve Bardo, NC DOT

Mr. Bill Duquette, Caldwell County



Mr. Charles Brown, Town of Cary

Ms. Amy Simes, DENR

Ms. Lisa Martin — NC Homebuilders Assoc.
Mr. Steve Wall, DENR

Mr. Rick McSwain, Lincoln SWCD

Mr. Tommy House, Lincoln SWCD

Mr. Don Lee — NCDOT

I. PRELIMINARY MATTERS

Mr. Sonnenberg called the meeting to order and read Executive Order No. 1.

Those in attendance introduced themselves. Mr. Hauser introduced two new temporary
full-time employees with the Land Quality Section. Ms. Anna Arnold, will revise the
field manual and Mr. Keith Bostic, programmer will work the on-line database system.

Approval of November 15, 2006 Minutes

Mr. Sonnenberg called for approval of the minutes for the November 15, 2006 meeting.
The motion to approve the minutes was made by Mr. Brewer. Mr. McPherson seconded
the motion, and it carried unanimously.

II. ACTIONITEMS

A. DOT Annual Review Report

Mr. Hauser reported on the annual review of the NC DOT program delegation. The
report contained the following conclusions and recommendations.

Conclusions

1. Of the sixteen projects reviewed, ten were in good condition, three were in fair
condition and three were in poor condition.

2. Record keeping and documentation were good on most projects.

3. Sedimentation and erosion control plans for maintenance projects vary greatly in
quality. Some of the plans submitted this past year for work in trout buffer zones were
inadequate in all aspects of sedimentation and erosion control.

Recommendations

1. NC DOT should update training to include the new standards in the Erosion and
Sediment Control Planning and Design Manual, as well techniques used to model soil
loss.



2. Roadside Environmental staff should jointly develop plans in HQW waters with
District Maintenance staff and critically review 50 percent of all plans prepared by
District Maintenance staff in all other areas.

3. NC DOT should continue to develop better methods of sediment and erosion control
for secondary road construction, based on ongoing research.

4. NC DOT sedimentation and erosion control standards should be as protective as the
practices and standards in the Erosion and Sediment Control Planning and Design
Manual, revised June, 2006.

5. The use of modeling of soil loss to develop project specific requirements is
encouraged.

6. NC DOT projects must be conducted in accordance with their sedimentation and
erosion control plans.

7. An effort should be made to insure that plans are followed in the field. If changes are
needed, the changes should be reflected on the plans and reviewed by REU or the
Division designer.

Mr. Don Lee responded on behalf of NCDOT. He expressed the need to continue
working closely with the Land Quality Section to improve erosion and sedimentation
control measures. Dr. Moreau made a motion to continue the delegation. Mr. Brewer
seconded the motion, and it was carried unanimously.

B. Request to delegate local program authority and approve a local ordinance
for Caldwell County, Henderson County and Lincoln County

Mr. Hauser reported on the three counties seeking delegation of local programs. A fourth
county will be seeking delegation in May. Mr. McPherson moved to approve the
delegation for Caldwell County. Dr. Kleiss seconded the motion and it carried
unanimously.

Dr. Moreau moved to approve the delegation for Henderson County. Dr. Kleiss seconded
the motion. Motion passed with one opposing.

Dr. Rudek moved to approve the delegation for Lincoln County. Mr. McPherson
seconded the motion. Motion passed with one opposing.

. Local Program Contract Fund Request

Mrs. Tankersley reported on applications for local program funding. Caldwell County
requested $42,338.00 to assist with the start up of the Caldwell County erosion and
sedimentation control program. The funds will be used to purchase a vehicle, computers,
furniture, office equipment and field equipment; fund salaries; and benefits for existing






